Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

February 26, 2001

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Dale Donovan.  Selectmen present included Peter Hall, Roger L. Putnam, Jr., Howard Grossman and Michael Parlante.  Town Administrator Tim Smith also attended.

Open Session:

· Bob Costa addressed the Board requesting an update on the Lower Cape Selectmen’s discussion of a regional approach to address municipal building project issues, i.e. prevailing wage.  It was noted that the Lower Cape Selectmen will be meeting again on March 22nd in Truro.

· Cyndi Moe addressed the Board regarding a fence on Old Wharf Road blocking road access.  This matter was referred to the Pond and Coastal Access Committee.

On a motion by Hall, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of February 12, 2001 as presented.  Chairman Donovan noted that the information regarding the status of special needs teachers and funding of special needs programs at the Middle School requested during the February 12th Board meeting had been pursued and that this funding has been continually increased.

On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Parlante, the Board voted 4-0-1, with Grossman abstaining (he had not attended the meeting), to approve the minutes of February 13, 2001 as presented.

On a motion by Grossman, seconded by Hall, the Board voted 4-0-1, with Putnam abstaining (he had not attended the meeting) to approve the minutes of February 20, 2001 as presented.

The Town Administrator presented his report to the Board noting the pre-bid conference for the Library roof project this upcoming Friday.  It was requested that the Town Administrator’s report be made available to the public at the back of the meeting room.  The Town Administrator indicated that his report often times contains confidential information for Board review.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously that the “Selectmen’s Outstanding Policy Issues” list be distributed to the public.

The Board discussed the availability to the public of the Town Charter.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously that adequate copies of the current Charter as amended be made and available in the Library and at Town Hall.  There was consensus that printing costs be charged to the Selectmen’s budget.

The Board reviewed correspondence.  In response to the letter from the Shellfish Advisory Committee requesting acknowledgment of Dorothy Sterling as an honorary member, it was suggested that the Board discuss an appropriate way to honor Ms. Sterling with the Committee.  In response to the Acting Shellfish Constable’s seed picking recommendation, it was noted that a public hearing will be scheduled.  Selectman Putnam congratulated the Town Administrator for providing department head monthly reports to the Board in a timely manner.
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The Board discussed:

1) Special/Annual Town Meeting Warrant article review:

a) STM Article 1 (transfers) – on a motion by Putnam, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to place a transfer on the warrant from #123 Town Administrator salary and wages to #135 Town Accountant salary and wages the sum of $1,945 to correct an employee fringe benefit.

b) Zoning Bylaw Amendment (Dimensional Special Permits Bylaw) – it was noted that Town Counsel had advised that since the Planning Board is recommending this article, it would be extraordinary if the Board opted not to place the article on a warrant.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Parlante, the Board voted unanimously to place this article on the ATM warrant.

c) Create full-time Planner position – on a motion by Putnam, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously that the Town appoint an Acting Town Administrator whose function will be planning in all activities of the Town, and that the Town Administrator be instructed to draft a job description for Board review in time for this article to be included on the Annual Town Meeting warrant.

d) Article requests to create additional positions (Firefighter/Paramedic, Assistant Library Director, Marina) – on a motion by Putnam, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously that, in so far as it is workable, to freeze new positions in the Town for one year and not place these articles on the warrant.

e) Housing Authority requests – Steve Durkee, Housing Authority Chair, was in attendance and discussed:

· Article request(s) for transfer of lots to the Housing Authority – discussion included using a sunset provision where the land reverts back to the Town if projects are not initiated within a specific timeframe, possible methods of assuring that an affordable house remains affordable when ownership changes, small size of the requested lots and the status of the Old King’s Highway project.  Jack Neuwirth, Director of the Housing Land Trust of Cape Cod, was in attendance and discussed methods of maintaining housing affordability through deed restrictions and use of a ground lease.  Putnam moved and Hall seconded a motion to place an article on the ATM warrant to transfer the requested Chequesset Neck parcel to the Housing Authority with the understanding that other Town properties will be considered in subsequent years.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by Parlante, to amend the motion to include “for the purposes of constructing rental housing”, the Board voted 2-3, with Grossman, Putnam and Donovan voting against.  On the original motion the Board voted 1-4 with Grossman, Putnam, Donovan and Parlante voting against.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to ask that the Town Administrator provide the Board’s concerns to Town Counsel and to request that the Housing Authority review and resubmit these articles. 

· Pratt land swap – the Board reviewed a map of the area.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously not to place this article on the ATM warrant.

f) Article to adopt Community Preservation Fund – on a motion by Putnam, seconded by Parlante, the Board voted unanimously not to place this article on the ATM warrant.

g) Fireworks article – Parlante moved and Putnam seconded a motion to place this article                                         on the ATM warrant.  Putnam moved to amend the motion by adding “every effort will be made to continue fundraising activities to offset costs.” After discussion, Putnam 
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withdrew the motion to amend the original motion.  The Board voted 4-1, with Hall voting against, to approve the original motion.

h) Chamber of Commerce (10% of room tax for Wellfleet booklet and informational programs) – on a motion by Donovan, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to place this article on the ATM warrant in the amount of $10,000.

i) Ballot questions – the Town Administrator noted that the Town Accountant has advised that the Town borrow for the Senior Center and landfill capping projects and for the ladder/pumper fire truck.  On a motion duly made and seconded, to follow the Town Accountant’s suggestion and borrow the funds necessary for these projects, the Board voted 2-3, with Putnam, Hall and Parlante voting against.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Parlante, the Board voted unanimously that the landfill capping funds be borrowed and to place a debt exclusion question on the ATM warrant and ballot.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Parlante, the Board voted 3-2, with Grossman and Donovan voting against, to fund the Senior Center project via raising and appropriating funds.

2) Nomination of Inspector of Animals – on a motion by Putnam, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to nominate Lorial Russell as Inspector of Animals.

3) Contract amendment with Woodard and Curran – the Town Administrator noted that Woodard and Curran would be available to attend four additional public meetings at a cost of $17,200.  There was consensus to wait and see if additional meetings are necessary.

4) Draft letter to the Massachusetts Renewable Energy Development Trust re:  Cape Light Compact Distributed Generation Proposal – on a motion by Hall, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to approve and send this letter with a carbon copy to Maggie Downey.

On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously at 9:12 p.m. on a roll call vote (Grossman, Putnam, Hall, Parlante, Donovan – yea) to enter executive session to discuss negotiations with union and non-union personnel and a land purchase and to reconvene in open session.

The meeting reconvened in open session at 9:49 p.m.

On a motion by Parlante, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to place an article on the ATM warrant to accept Chapter 32B, Section 7A.

On a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 9:53 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,








Linda Smulligan
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